CITY OF WELDON SPRING
BOARD OF ALDERMEN WORK SESSION
JANUARY 25. 2024

CALL TO ORDER: A Work Session of the Board of Aldermen for the City of Weldon
Spring was held on Thursday, January 25, 2024. at approximately 6:00PM, at the Weldon
Spring City Hall, which is located at 5401 Independence Road. The Work Session was
called to order at 6:00 PM by Mayor Licklider.

Alderman Conley, Alderman Kolb, Alderman Martiszus and Alderman Yeager were present.
Aldermen Baker joined the meeting as a video conferencing participant via Zoom.
Alderman Clutter was absent from the meeting.

Also, present for the Work Session was Mayor Licklider, Michael Padella (City
Administrator), Bill Hanks (City Clerk), Steve Lauer (City Planner), and Bill Schnell (City
Engineer).

BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION:

.Adopting the Updated Building Codes from St. Charles County: Steve Lauer (City
Planner) briefly explained that St. Charles County updated their building codes on January
1, 2024, and the City has 60 days to adopt the updated building codes. He reminded the
Board that the City contracts with St. Charles County for building services. He added that
the first reading of the proposed Bill would be tonight, and the second reading is scheduled
for February 8. 2024, Board meeting. A brief discussion took place.

City of Weldon Spring “Back” Wolfrum Road Safety Study (From Terra
Engineering) Discussion: Chris Hutchinson, from Terra Engineering, presented the firms’

findings from the safety study on “back” Wolfrum Road. There was a lengthy question and
answer session about the safety report.

The Work Session was adjourned at 7:12 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
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